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The Delaware Nutrient Management Commission

Minutes of the Budget Subcommittee Meeting Held May 13, 2008
In attendance:

	Committee Members Present
	Others Present

	C. Larimore, Chair
	B. Coleman
	G. Moore, Jr.

	K. Blessing
	T. Garrahan
	L. Stabley

	B. O’Neill
	S. Hollenbeck
	B. Vanderwende

	R. Sterling
	T. Keen
	

	
	
	

	Committee Members Absent
	
	

	R. Baldwin
	
	

	A. Johnson
	
	

	
	
	

	Ex-Officios Present
	
	

	W. Rohrer, Jr.
	
	



This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law. 


Call to Order/Welcome:

Chairman C. Larimore called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m., and welcomed everyone in attendance.  

Approval of Minutes:

No prior minutes to approve.

Discussion and Action Items:
Review and Act on FY 08 Budget

B. Rohrer explained that there are three key factors in dealing with the FY 08 budget:

· The NM plan reimbursement and relocation demands have peaked and surpassed funding for relocation, leaving a shortfall for relocation.

· NM Planning funding has a surplus.  

· The fiscal year will end June 30 and any transfer must occur soon.  This transfer must be handled carefully as the Budget office is looking for any opportunity to revert state funds.

B. Rohrer summarized the 2008 NM planning budget:

· The first column on the right denotes amount of funding available to the program.

· There was one reversion for the fiscal year, because the supply and travel lines were emptied.

· The Department of Agriculture (DDA) was asked to provide a 5% reduction in the FY 09 budget; however, it was actually about a 4% reduction identified for the Nutrient Management Planning line.  Secretary Scuse wanted the Committee to know that he identified cuts of nearly $1,000,000 in the DDA; mainly from the Deer Management and Forestry Programs.

· Nutrient Management Planning currently holds approximately $83,000 in surplus funding; there is approximately $199,000 for updates, but that funding is slated for FY 09 and FY 10 expenditures.

B. Rohrer explained that he was approached a month ago about reverting $199,000 of the planning line and it took a few meetings to explain how the planning funds were obligated and expended for projects. 

He went on to explain some key points for the FY 09 budget process:

· The expected FY 09 budget would allow for 85,000 acres in new planning, as well as applications and expenditures for updated plans.

· In 2006, estimates were made for planning expenditures; however, it wasn’t until 2008 that all of the expenditures were completed. The Budget Office doesn’t agree with this type of process, and the Commission now has an opportunity to change it.

· With regard to the $199,000 set aside for planning: it can be used as it has been in the past, it can be expended, or it can be added to new money to pay for plans.

· There is about $80,000 per year that will be expended to cover years 2 and 3 from the 2008 3-year plans.

· About 60% of program participants opt for a 1-year payment, while 40% opt for a 3-year payment.

· In the past, funds have been transferred from planning to meet the relocation demand.  

·  B. Coleman pointed out that estimates are worst case scenarios, and account for every acre applied for being paid. B. Rohrer added that generally, there is about $50,000 per year reconciled at the end of the year. These funds surface because the claimed amount was less than the obligated amount from the application.  The approved claim amount could be $1.00 per acre, but if the invoice amount is $0.80 per acre, the $0.80 per acre is paid, leaving a balance.

B. Rohrer explained the FY 08 Relocation budget:

· Currently, there is a $273,000 shortfall. Therefore, there are applications that cannot be approved because there is no funding. Perdue and Ellis are the only participants submitting unapproved applications. 

· The $100,000 cap for open projects was reduced to $50,000 as the end of the budget year drew closer.

· For FY 09, the Relocation funds have been reorganized to be appropriated special funds instead of general funds. While he was not part of that decision, Rohrer believes that means only that the funds are coming from a different source. It was explained to him that the funding is coming from accumulated Pesticide revenues. Therefore, it will remain in the budget, but will not be issued as general funds.

· The $35,000 in the personnel line is the result of loss of administrative specialist. That money cannot be used until the position is filled but will not result in a reversion. 

B. Rohrer offered recommendations for consideration by the Committee:

· Use the $83,000 surplus and a portion of the money obligated for planning updates to pay for some of the demand for relocation. (The most would be $282,000, which would include the $199,000 obligated for updates, which means in the new fiscal year, some of the new money would be obligated to pay for updated plans).

· Consolidate all of the planning and relocation money into one line, calling it Nutrient Management Implementation. Caps and budgets can still be set within the line, so that there is not as much movement of money at the end of the year. 

· Look at the programs to see if there are any changes that need to be made to relocation or planning, such as rates, eligibility, etc. 

· Technology Subcommittee has asked for recommendations in changing rates for plan reimbursement, for example. There are recommendations that could make the relocation program a little more efficiently as well. The three biggest broker-haulers are Ray Ellis ($364,000), Tom Bowles ($91,000), and Perdue AgriRecycle ($316,000).  T. Keen has concerns that farmers needing manure are being bypassed because they are a shorter haul, and the broker-haulers can make more money hauling to other facilities. B. Rohrer said that the market price is about $10 per ton, while the mushroom industry will pay $15 per ton for the litter-manure. It makes sense, economically, for the litter-manure to be transported to the mushroom industries. He said that the Delaware cap is $18 per ton with an overall average of 11.50 per ton.  The rate structure may be designed to promote shorter hauls.  The current rates are pretty fair, but as fuel prices continue to increase, we continue to evaluate the transportation cost.

Chairperson C. Larmiore asked if the Committee was comfortable with the recommendations.

K. Blessing said that relocation is vital to the success of the program, and that he would rather cut research and development than relocation. 

B. O’Neill motioned to accept the recommendations and bring them to the Full Commission. 

K. Blessing seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

B. Rohrer stated that if money is moved around to fund relocation and current applications are approved, Perdue AgriRecycle will surpass the 50% cap. B. Vanderwende suggested that one way to rectify the short haul situation is to have litter-manure transported as requests come in. If short hauls come in, they may get served before the haul twice as far away. T. Keen stated that he would like this issue to be brought back up before the Technology Subcommittee. B. Rohrer said that this is a good time to look at restructuring the programs. 

Public Comments:  
NONE
Next Meeting:
NONE

Adjournment:
Chairman Larimore adjourned the meeting at 6:45 p.m.
Approved,

Connie Larimore, Chair, Budget Subcommittee







Delaware Nutrient Management











2320 S. DuPont Highway • Dover, DE  19901 • (800) 282-8685 (DE Only) • (302) 698-4500 • Fax (302) 697-4768

Website:  www.state.deptagri • Email:  nutrient.management@state.de.us 
2
s:\nutrient\administrative\dnmcmeeting\subcommittees\budget\minutes\051308BudgetMinutes

3

